Central Park Gardens
Emily’s Update to the Steering Committee
February 4, 2007
1. Progress Report 
a. Construction

i. Irrigation.  The City is replacing all the irrigation heads in the sensory garden and flower garden areas and installing new water-efficient nozzles.  They will also be putting in some new heads to improve coverage in dry areas.  On the north side of the garden they are fixing leaky or broken heads and installing a new valve for the vegetable garden drip irrigation system.
ii. Flower Garden paths.  Boy Scout Max Tavanier is planning on renovating the pathways in the Flower Garden area and replacing the existing edging with Trex recycled lumber 2x4s.  The City will pay for all the materials for this project.  Question: Is there a volunteer in our group who enjoys construction, could handle the details required for developing precise geometric pathways, and might enjoy working with teen boys?  Any ideas?
iii. Storage shed.  At one point it was looking like we could use a pre-existing shed in the park, but that fell through.  Now it’s looking like we will probably need to build our own shed.  My goal is to get us a shed with dimensions of at least 8’ x 10’.  The two options for general locations that we’re looking at right now are illustrated below (rectangles not to scale).  Landscape architect Cheryl Sullivan has reviewed both locations and finds both acceptable but prefers location 1.  I am currently favoring location 2.  Perhaps my assessment of advantages and disadvantages for each location reveals my bias.
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1. Locate the shed next to the teen center in a recessed corner between the bike parking and the stairway.  
Advantages: This site does not require putting another free-standing building in the park.  Also its proximity to a well-lit path next to the teen center will make it more visible and less subject to vandalism.  
Disadvantages: The high visibility of this site will probably require us to spend more on materials to make it blend in with the building.  We might not be able to find a prefabricated shed that will fit in this corner.  Also, its location along a busy bike and pedestrian corridor may make it a more dangerous place to be pulling out tools and shuttling wheelbarrows, etc.

2. Locate the shed under a purpleleaf plum tree between the flower garden and sensory garden.
Advantages:  The more central location will make it a more convenient place to access tools.  Tucked under a tree and between the photinia hedge and the new flower garden hedge, the building could be fairly well camouflauged in the garden.  Establishing it as an independent structure will also give us more freedom in choosing colors and materials for it (which could ultimately include a mural or mosaic).  We could get a prefabricated Tuffshed and be assured quick delivery and installation.
Disadvantages: This sheltered location may make the shed more subject to vandalism.  We lose planting space by locating the shed in the garden.
b. Publicity

i. Newspaper article.  I think you’ve probably all seen this.  Sharon Stello did a great job.
ii. KDRT appearance.  I’ll be appearing on Don Shor’s garden show on the radio either Feb 8th or 15th (still scheduling).  His show is Thursdays from noon to 1 pm.
iii. Website.  www.centralparkgardens.org – Spread the word and the link!
c. Fundraising.  Note:  The Davis Farm to School Connection (DF2SC) has arranged for us to have a Central Park Gardens account through the Davis Farmers Market Foundation (DFMF).  Since DFMF is an established non-profit, people can get tax deductions for their donations to us.  The DFMF bookkeeper will also track the names and addresses of people who donate to the project, so we can thank them and keep contact with them.  When we want to spend the money we just submit a check request with invoice and/or receipts and they generate a check.  In exchange for this service, the DFMF will take 10% of all donations received to cover overhead costs.
i. $1,000 from DF2SC.  They have committed to give us $1000 from their Village Feast earnings.  A lot of this will probably end up going to establishing the vegetable garden.
ii. $500 from City for plants.  Sandy has committed this from her budget.
iii. $1,500 from City for Flower Garden path edging materials.
iv. $500 from Arboretum for plants.  This is an in-kind donation of plants from the Arboretum nursery.
v. $500 from Jack Betourne for plants and $2000 for a shed.  Jack is the City’s Environmental Compliance Coordinator.  His job is to reduce pollution in stormwater runoff, and we’re supporting his goals by encouraging people to use least toxic pest control.
vi. waiting to hear on $20,000 grant proposal.  Still waiting…I should hear this week about this.  I applied for money for plants, labels, a kiosk, tools, and tables and chairs for workshops.
vii. starting to get community donations.  So far we’ve received $175, as far as I know.
viii. Cache Creek Nursery, Three Palms Nursery, and Lemuria Nursery have agreed to donate plants

d. Volunteer Recruitment – At this point, I have about 30 people on the volunteer email list, some of whom never volunteer.  For our work days over the last couple of months, we’ve tended to have about 5 volunteers participating.  Once we start removing old plants, preparing the soil, and planting new plants, we’ll need more help.
i. New email list on website.  Folks can find out how to volunteer and sign up for the volunteer email list on our website.
ii. MGs plus additional volunteers from Enterprise article.  We got some new faces on Feb. 20th after the article was published.
e. Education

i. Rose pruning workshop was a success!  20+ people and very positive vibes!  Thank you Linda!
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